Minutes of the CICA Housing Committee July 20, 2007 at 7:00 at John Wilson’s house

Present: Mabel Doughty, Beth Howe, Ruth Slagle and John Wilson

Absent: Bob Earnest and Herb Maine

General CICA issues:
John is talking with Frank Butterworth about D&O insurance

The annual meeting will have to adopt anti-harassment and anti-discrimination policies for the bylaws.  The latter is especially important for housing purposes.  

There was talk of when the CICA annual meeting could be held.  August 13 or 14 sounded reasonable.  Need to reserve a room and send out a postcard.  Mention that the meeting will be held in the AH piece in the Calendar.  Also interesting discussion about having the annual meeting focus on AH or on the broader issue of where CICA should be going from here.  Beth said that her and Carol’s application to MCF on visioning could fit with the latter.  But she wants to have a public meeting on AH in August as part of the fund-raising.  She suggested we ask Hannah Pingree to talk about AH as part of sustainability for Maine islands.   It was agreed to have two meetings, one the annul meeting and one on AH.  John will working on the agenda for the annual meeting – officers and board, approval for the affordable housing Committee’s work, CICA’s focus going forward.  Beth will work on the AH meeting.

We had a discussion about applying for CICA to have permission from the IRS under section 5768 to do political lobbying.  In any given year a non profit can spend 20 percent of its money on political lobbying.  So CICA could do this, but as long as we have the 501(c)4 there may not be any need to lobby as a 501(c)3.  Difference of opinion about which option would be better.  

Affordable Housing

Beth went through what she was doing on the purchase of 226 South Road:

Appraisal done

Inspection done. No fundamental problems according to the inspector.  Beth

 couldn’t open the report but will send it to others.

501(c)3 status achieved (Mabel had not heard the news and was pleased).

Erik says he and Binkie have signed the papers for recording the driveway and

 parking easement.  They have been notarized and sent to 

Erik’s lawyer.  


We have $18,000 and need still to raise $7,000.  Beth has prepared a draft of a 

piece for the Calendar which would come before a general mailing to ask people to give money.  Make Strategic Plan and Housing Study available at Library and on web and include this information.  This was agreed to.  There will also be a public meeting on AH in August to promote this (see above).  Beth suggested asking the 14 or so people who particularly expressed interested in AH to give before the end of July.  The others agreed.

John is talking with Frank Butterworth about fire and liability insurance as well as D&O insurance for CICA.

John suggested the Committee should adopt the strategic plan.  Mabel moved, seconded by John to adopt the Housing Committee Strategic Plan.  Passed unanimously.

